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“Doggy Dilemmas” 
Puppy Training Classes 

Dog Training Classes 

One To Ones 

Dog Walking 

Dog Boarding 

 

Contact Debs on 
01380 730564 or 07966 617617 

Email info@doggy-dilemmas.co.uk 
www.doggy-dilemmas.co.uk  

WHISTLEY CANINE  

COUNTRY CLUB 

 

The New Luxury Holiday Venue For 

Our Four Legged Friends 

Spacious Suites Under-Floor Heating 

Day Care Facility  

Inspections Welcome 

Potterne Devizes 

 01380 738189/726330 

Please see our website  

for more details 

www.whistleykennels.co.uk 

mailto:info@doggy-dilemmas.co.uk
http://www.doggy-dilemmas.co.uk/
http://www.whistleykennels.co.uk/
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THE BRIDGE 

Editor: Giles Collins 

giles.collins@btinternet.com  

Thank you! 

 

Dear Marston Parish Council! 

This is a special THANK YOU to the Marston Parish Council, and especially to 

the Chairman Phillip Salaman, for having the strategic vision and tenacity to pro-

cure high Speed Fibre Broadband to our village. Finally it arrived at our house on 

September 27th and we are connected! 

Your patience and constant follow-up have clearly contributed and made this pos-

sible. Thank you again; your hard work and focus on the subject are really appre-

ciated. 

Lambert and Susan Courth 

Remembrance 

  

Remembrance Sunday this year falls on the 13th November. 

  

The usual door to door Poppy Collection starts on Saturday 29th October, and it 

is always most encouraging to the village volunteers if you were to feel able to 

make your Poppy Contribution here at home. 

  

For newcomers to the villages, it is our custom to gather at the War Memorial 

to observe the national act of remembrance at 11:00am on Friday, 11th Novem-

ber.  It is a very simple ceremony amounting to the reciting of the exhortation 

followed by standing silently for two minutes. 

  

Robin Shercliff 

Macmillan Coffee Morning at the Rose and Crown 

 

Jackie and John would like to say a huge thank you to all who supported 

the Macmillan Coffee morning on Friday 14th October. A fantastic total of 

£453.03 was raised. John would especially like to thank Alun Newman for his 

generous donation of three pence. 

The Best Baker badge was awarded to Tina Powell. 
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  Heads on High 
9 St Johns Street, Devizes,  

Wilts. SN10 1BD 
 

Fully Qualified Stylist  

using TIGI Products  

(inc. the new organic range) 
 

Hair & Beauty Parties for all ages 
 

Beautician available on Saturdays  

Using Clinique Products 
 

Full range of branded Electrical Hair 

Products 
 

Late Night Openings! 

Call Sarah 

01380 699288 

headsonhigh@live.co.uk 

 

 
 

C.J. Cars 
      

Rolls Royce & Bentley  
Wedding Car Hire 

 
C.J. Cars is a family business  

based in Worton. 
We can cater for all of your  

Wedding transport requirements. 
Jim and Carol Coxhead 

Tel:  01380 727375 
Email:  whiterollshire@aol.com   

Web:  www.cjcars.org.uk 

 We get an average saving of 

4.5pence per litre off heating oil  

for our buying group members 

every time. 

Are you benefitting from such sav-

ings? IF THE ANSWER IS NO  

THEN JOIN OUR GROUP AND 

START SAVING MONEY! 

All communities welcome. 

No One is excluded! 

www.findmyheatingoil.co.uk  

Chris Cole    01380 818724       

chris@findmyheatingoil.co.uk 

mailto:headsonhigh@live.co.uk
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Letter from the Vicarage 

 

Do you remember any big events in your life 

which you thought might overwhelm you?  

When we moved to our first parish we felt 

completely out of our depth, and when our 

first child was born we both felt totally inade-

quate for the responsibility that came with a 

baby. You may identify with those feelings 

from your own life. 
 

The amazing thing, looking back, is that you 

simply get on with it.  There is no choice but 

to knuckle down and do what has to be done. 

 

For Ann and me, as we face retirement, there 

will be a lot of adapting to do.  A new lifestyle 

and a different community bring opportunities 

but also challenges. And for you here, espe-

cially in the church communities, the period 

between one Vicar and another (known as an 

interregnum) will bring new demands.  We all 

wonder how we are going to cope, that is part 

of being human. What we know is – we will 

cope. 
 

The big question when facing new situations 

is; where is our foundation, our security to 

help us through?  There is only one answer to 

that question which in the end is satisfactory.  

We need to rely on someone who will always 

be there for us, will never let us down, who 

knows us well enough to understand what we 

need, and then has the power to help in all cir-

cumstances. The only one who fulfils all those 

criteria is God himself. Every other option one 

day will let us down, if only because as hu-

mans we are mortal and by definition cannot 

be here forever. 
 

God is always the same, the one who was 

there before creation and who will still be 

there when one day everything is fulfilled 

when Jesus returns to earth. 
 

In the meantime we are called to journey on 

‘with hope in our hearts’ as the song says, al-

ways looking for where God is leading us 

next. 

I recently came across this saying which 

has stuck with me: ‘Don’t look back; you 

are not going that way.’ 
 

Humans have a tendency when faced with 

difficulties to retreat in to the past. The 

past is OK if we use it to inform where 

we are going next, but not if we use it to 

try and avoid the future. 
 

Our Christian God is the God of the now 

and the future, leading His people for-

ward, urging them to look back only 

when they can learn lessons which are of 

use now.  
 

At one critical point in history God said 

to a man called Joshua: ‘Be strong and 

courageous, for I am with you wherever 

you go’.  And Jesus, just before he left his 

friends to return to heaven said: ‘I am 

with you always, even to the end of the 

age’. Both of those promises were for 

people facing challenging situations and 

apply not just then, but to all followers of 

Jesus forever. 
 

Whilst we cannot know in detail what is 

in store for us over the coming months 

and years, we do know that God’s will for 

us is always the best and that he will walk 

with us through every situation we have 

to face. 
 

So we can all look to the future with faith, 

hope and love because those are charac-

teristics of the God who calls us on, and 

he WILL be with us, always. 
 

With our love, thanks and prayers for you 

all.    
 

David and Ann. 

 

 

 

 David  Howard 01380 723189 

email: dahoward@waitrose.com 



The Bridge November 2016 

Page 6 

 

 

SERVICE CALENDAR 

Sun 20th NEXT BEFORE ADVENT  
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH    

              Parish Communion 
               

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Rev Simon Edwards 

Visit the church website: www.christchurchworton.org.uk 

 

There was one funeral at Christ Church during the month of September for  

Peter John Francis Lewis and also a baptism for Theodore Máirtin Goulding. 

November 

Sun 13th  REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY  
 

11.00am  CHRIST CHURCH    

              We meet at the War Memorial  
             at 10.50am then process to  

              Christ Church for the  

              Remembrance Service      
 

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Rev Cathy Arscott  

November 

Sun 27th ADVENT SUNDAY 
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH  

              Parish Communion  
               

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Rev Gary Gotham 

              Holy Communion 

Sun 4th  ADVENT  2 
 

8.00am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Holy Communion  
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Family Service 
 

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              TBA 

December 

Sun 6th  3 BEFORE ADVENT  
 

8.00am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Holy Communion  
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Family Service 
 

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 
              No Service. The Area Service is at 

               St Andrew’s Devizes at 10.30am 
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CHURCH ROTAS 

                       Altar  Brass Church 

                       Flowers Cleaning Flowers 
 

November 6th   TBA Mrs Lane Mrs A Darling 

November 13th   Mrs Brewer         Mrs Hailstone Mrs S Horn 

November 20th   Mrs Francis Mrs Mason           Mrs D Harwood  

November 27th   Advent (no flowers) Mrs Collins  Mrs J Mason 

 

Sidesmen – November 2016  
 

Sun 6th     8.00am    Mr R Shercliff                                 Holy Communion 

                9.30am Mrs S Nixon, Mr T Walker             Family Service 

 

Sun 13th   11.00am Mr R Boyns, Mr T Harwood           Remembrance Service  
  

Sun 20th  9.30am Mrs M Boyns, Ms L Hale    Parish Communion           
 

Sun 27th 9.30am Mrs S Courth, Mr L Courth            Parish Communion 

 

 

Sidesmen – December 2016  
 

Sun 4th     8.00am    Mr R Shercliff                                 Holy Communion 

                9.30am Mrs J Mason, Mrs A Cross             Family Service 

  Church Cleaning 

  

                      November 5th       Mrs Purchas        Mr Mitchell 

                      November 19th    Mrs Coleman       Mrs Pratt  



The Bridge November 2016 

Page 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Blossom Tree 

Flowers, Home and Gift 
42 Rochelle Court,  

Market Lavington,  

SN10 4AT 
(01380) 816268 

Bouquets, Arrangements,  

Plants & Fresh Flowers  

for all occasions 
Stylish range of home  

and gift ware. 

 Trevor Hale 

          NPTC Certified (arb) 

  

  

  

  

 Tree Surgery 

     Covering All aspects 

  Including Stump grinding 

     Chipping & Hedging 

 07737934777 
    www.wiltshiretreesurgery.co.uk 

      Fully insured, Seend  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Situated in Blackberry Lane,  

Potterne. 

Good Quality Childcare  

for Children aged 2-5 years 

 

Registered to deliver Free Entitlement  

for all ages 

Sessional care 9-12 or 12-3  

or full days available 

Homely indoor natural environment  

Stimulating outdoor space 

Welcome to visit anytime 

www.carersnest.co.uk 

01380 698088 

Follow our Facebook page  

for up to date information 

Freelance  
Hairdresser 

 

Ladies cut and blow dries, 
Gents and Children’s cuts, 

Colours, Weddings and Proms. 
Call Tasha on 07979202524 

for more information 
on prices and appointments. 
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CHRIST CHURCH INTERREGNUM 

 

Following David's retirement, please be assured that church life will continue as 

normal. Every effort is being made to maintain the regular pattern of worship dur-

ing the interregnum. 
If you need the services of a priest, or any help with general church matters,  

please contact: 
Margaret Armand-Smith: 01380 729248 or 
Heather Walker: 01380 725785,  

who will be able to help you. 

A COFFEE MORNING 
will be held at 

CHRIST CHURCH WORTON 
 

on Saturday 26th November 2016 

from 10.30am – 12 noon  
 

With some seasonal interest 

Come along and relax with friends  

Activities available for children  

Voluntary donations to charity 

From Christ Church: Some dates for your diaries: 

 

30th October 
David's final service before he retires will be a joint service at St Mary’s Potterne, 

on Sunday October 30th at 10am, preceded by breakfast at 9am. Everyone wel-

come. 

 

6th November 
The All Souls service will be held this year at St Mary’s Potterne on Sunday 

6th November at 6pm. This is a service to join together with those who have been 

recently bereaved or anyone who wishes to commemorate their loved ones. 

 

13th November 
Remembrance Service, Christ Church - meet at War Memorial by Village Hall at 

10.50am followed by service in Church. 

 

26th November 

Coffee Morning in Christ Church 10.30am-12noon. See separate advertisement. 

 

27th November 
Joint Advent Tea at 5pm, followed by Advent Service of Evensong at 6pm at St 

Mary’s Potterne. 
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ABC AIRPORT SERVICES 
 

Taxi Transfers to all Airports 

Ferry Ports 

Long Distance 

Meetings 

Please call for quotes 

01380 816648           07738 195805          garymac2@sky.com 
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Worton and Marston Gardening Club 

 

 
 

 

The next meeting will be the AGM which will be held on Monday 21st No-

vember at the Village Hall, starting at 7.30pm. 
 

As well as a review of the past year, we will be looking to elect a committee 

for the 2017 programme. As per the constitution, I have outstayed my wel-

come as chairman so am standing down as is the programme secretary. There-

fore, we are looking for new committee members. 

  

We hope that all members and others who are interested in gardening will be 

able to attend this meeting and help ensure the survival of the Club in the 

longer term. 

 

Once the necessary business is completed, we will have a social gathering. 

Normally, members and attendees bring a small savoury or sweet snack that 

can be shared. When put together, this can provide a very tasty supper. 

 

We look forward to seeing you all. 

 

On behalf of the committee 

Bill Francis 

Chairman 

An evening of understanding Youth Work in Our Community 

  

Wednesday 9th November 

8pm till 9pm 

Potterne Youth Club, SN10 5NJ 

All Welcome 
(Drinks will be provided) 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to invite you to an open community 

meeting on Wednesday 9th November, 8-9pm at Potterne Youth Club. 

 

Wiltshire YFC Director James Vaughton will give an update on current fundrais-

ing and Steve Dewar will talk more about his role as a Parish Youth Worker. 

 

Contact Steve Dewar 07930 982520 or email steve@wiltshireyfc.org.uk if you 

would like more information or pop along on the evening. 

FOUND - a dog lead, whilst out walking. 

If it is yours, please contact: Rachael 07896747770 

mailto:steve@wiltshireyfc.org.uk
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Roger L D Wilshire 
 

Handyman 

 

General maintenance 

Painting 

Garden work 

Restructuring walls 

etc. 

 

 

Sandleaze, Worton 

 

07810127922 

               DARREN FORDHAM - Decorating 
 

                 Interior  & Exterior, Free  Estimates,  
                 24 year’s  experience 

 

                Contact 

                01380 723434 

               07786 066189 

                  d_fordham@sky.com 

Conservation Contractors 

Providing a comprehensive locally based 

tree maintenance service 

Free advice 

Surveys 

Surgery 

Planting 

 William Warden 01380 726739 

Mobile – 07889 461358 

www.conservation-contractors.co.uk  
                                        because common sense is no longer common! 

http://www.conservation-contractors.co.uk
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WORTON PARISH COUNCIL  

 

Half an allotment available 

There is half an allotment available to anyone in the village interested. Please con-

tact the Clerk. 
 

Village clean up 

The Parish Council will be holding a Village Tidy up on Saturday the 12th of No-

vember, between 1pm and 3pm.  Volunteers are sought to help with litter picking 

and clearing leaves and debris. All equipment will be provided to keep you clean 

and safe while helping to improve the look of the village. 
 

Vacancy for a Parish Councillor 

The Parish Council are looking to fill a vacancy for Parish Councillor through co-

option. If you would like to be more involved in the life of the village, have some 

time and energy to spare please consider finding out more. The Council meets on 

the first Monday of most months, at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
 

Next Meeting 

Next Meeting of the Parish Council is on the 7th November at 7.30pm in the Vil-

lage Hall. All are welcome to attend. 
 

Liz Read                 www.worton.org.uk                 clerk@worton.org.uk 

Christmas Market 
 

Friday 18th November 

5pm till 8pm 

 

Refreshments available 

 

Wharf Tea Rooms 
Couch lane 

Devizes 

SN10 1EB 

 

Keith                07779659615 
 

http://www.worton.org.uk/
mailto:clerk@worton.org.uk
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 NOVEMBER  

BOOK SWAP 
 

Saturday 12th November  

10.00am - 12 noon  

at Park Farm House, 39 High Street  

(hosted by Judy Shercliff) 

 

Advance notice:        

Saturday 10th December  

at Homeground, 50 High Street  

(hosted by Ann Darling) 

 

Winter is drawing in so we can curl up by the fire with a good book - come & 

choose some from our wide-ranging selections, & enjoy convivial company, cof-

fee & delicious biscuits, all are welcome. 

 

Marston Parish Council Report 
 

Philip Salaman chaired the meeting held on September 27th 2016 which was at-

tended by 5 parishioners. 
 

Prior to the published business of the meeting, tribute was paid to the late Cllr. 

Peter Lewis. Pete gave many years of loyal service to the community and com-

miserations go to Pam and all the family. 
 

1. A contract is being drawn up for ongoing maintenance of the Green and this 

will be put to tender shortly. 
 

2. There has been a disappointing result from recent works to upgrade our Broad-

band service. Open Reach will be contacted to see if they can improve matters in 

the near future. 
 

3. MPC agreed to donate £1000 from the community fund to support proposed 

works on the Village Hall toilet upgrade. 
 

4. The proposed development for land owned by Marston and Worton Charity 

was outlined and received a strong level of support in spite of some concerns re-

garding access to the site. 
 

5. The introduction of chickens to Five Lanes School has been concluded and 

thanks to generous help provided by Robert Elliot has been completed under 

budget. 
 

Date of next meeting; 29th November 2016 commencing  

at 7.30pm in the Marston Chapel. 

The meeting will be preceded at 7pm by a Marston Parish meeting. 
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TOM STEEL 
Oil Boiler Engineer 

 
Commissioning, Service & Maintenance 

 
Any problems? 

Give me a call on : 
01380 727603   or   0774 606 3147 

Oftec  
Registered 
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Rose and Crown 

Worton 
 

01380 724202 
 

 

 
 

                             Lunch time opening          Evening opening 
                                       

Monday                    Closed                       6pm -11pm 

Tuesday                          Closed                       6pm -11pm 

Wednesday                       Closed                       6pm -11pm 

Thursday                      Closed                       6pm -11pm 

Friday  Coffee Morning   10.30 - 2.30                  6pm -11.30pm 

Saturday                        12.00 - 2.30                  6pm -11.30pm  

Sunday                    12.00 - 2.30                  7pm -11.00pm  

 

 

Rolls and sandwiches available. 

Also look out for ‘Bill and Gerry’s’ Pop Up kitchen signs 

when they come here and cook. 

 

We have a pool table, darts and skittles. 

We have a quiz on the last Sunday of every month.  

 

We are hoping to get teams for pool and darts in the win-

ter. Anyone interested, please contact: 

Jackie and John in the Rose and Crown. 
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Steve Dagnall  
01380-727976 

The ‘Badgers’  
 

Worton & Cheverell FC  
 http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/ 

As we approach the winter season, some of the training sessions will move 

inside - please contact relevant team coach. (see website for details) 

 

Team summaries: 

 

U6/5s - Their training has started well and lots more children welcome. We 

will look to move inside during the winter months, at Lavington School. 

  

U7/8 have been playing several games and performing well so far. Good pro-

gress being made with focus on good passing, tackling and ball control. Train-

ing will move to the Sports Hall (inside) in Lavington School hall from 6.00-

7.00pm from 11 November. 

  

U9s who have 2 teams are playing well with both teams showing great poten-

tial for the rest of the season. 

  

U10 still progressing well under coaches David Kiddle and Peter Crozier. 

League matches well underway with some great performances to date and re-

cently they participated in a trophy event at Stanley Park /Chippenham. Flood-

lit training still on Fridays 6:00 - 7:30pm at Northbrook. 

  

U11: Doing well in matches this season and developing well. Squad numbers 

increased to almost capacity. Training to continue at Northbrook on Fridays 

from 5.30pm-6.30pm. 

  

Note: NO TRAINING on Friday 4th November, due to Fireworks Display at St 

Barnabas Primary School. 

  

Steve Dagnall 

‘When people call this beast to mind,  

They marvel more and more  

At such a little tail behind,  

So large a trunk before’.  

 

The Elephant,  

from The Bad Child’s Book of Beasts 

by Hilaire Belloc  

 

http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/
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Logs for Sale 
 

Dry, seasoned hardwood and softwood. 

All sold in 1m3 bags. 

 

Hardwood-£80/m3 bag 

Softwood (Willow, ideal for Wood burning stoves)-£50/m3 bag 

 

Delivery included and kindling available on request. 
 

Call Robert Goss to order on: 07732593872 

‘Take care of all your memories. For you cannot relive 

them’. 

  

‘I think of a hero as someone who understands the de-

gree of responsibility that comes with his freedom’. 

 

‘I'm not the kind of cat that's going to  

cut off an ear if I can't do something’. 

 

Various words of wisdom from Bob Dylan,  

       now 75 years of age,  

             winner of Nobel prize for literature 
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Not just for Worton - Not just for toddlers. 
 

 

By now you may have seen our autumn artwork on the Village Hall wall. We 

went on a walk along Back Lane to collect leaves and fir cones. The children are 

mostly two years old and under, so painting and sticking is great fun.  

Just a reminder that the Toddler group runs a toy stall at the Village Hall for the 

Christmas Bazaar and we would welcome toys/games that are clean and complete. 

Please give me a call or leave them at the address below. All the money collected 

goes to the Village Hall.  

We welcome children from 0-4 from the area, together with parents, grandparents 

and carers. We meet from 10-12 on Wednesdays in term time at Worton Village 

Hall. You can ring or just turn up. 
 

Hilary Hams  
130 High Street, Worton    

hilaryhams@yahoo.co.uk         07805 303961 

WORTON & MARSTON LADIES GROUP 

       

     We had a very interesting September meeting: Sabrina, from a jewellers in 

Marlborough, spoke on the subject of jewellery through history, starting with the 

first known item of jewellery discovered. She explained all about gem stones and 

their meaning, and a new birth stone for December called Tanzanite. She brought 

along an example of the latter and some very attractive (and expensive) pieces for 

us to handle; unfortunately no samples to take home! 

      Don’t forget, ladies, the 26th October will be an evening of Floral Art by Pam 

Lewis at 8pm in the Village Hall, when we entertain the Poulshot ladies. Please 

would members bringing food arrive by 7.30pm at the latest. Thank you. 

      The November meeting on the 30th will be in the Village Hall at 8pm when we 

will have a general get together to discuss next year’s programme. More on that in 

next month’s magazine. 

  

Hostesses for October:  All to contribute 

  

Pam Woods 

mailto:hilaryhams@yahoo.co.uk
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Kim’s Cleaning Services 
 

Looking for a cleaner? 

 

Not enough hours in the day? 

 

 

Well look no further, I am trustworthy, hardworking, punctual, responsible and 

flexible.  All general household duties available.   

 

Please text, e-mail or call with the work required and I will get back to you. 

 

£12.00 an hour, all equipment and products provided, fully insured. 

 

Tel: 01380501304/07971417199          

                     e-mail: kimberley_0000@yahoo.co.uk 
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   VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 

'Spend a Penny' Campaign 

 

The Trustees would like to thank Worton Parish Council and Marston Parish Coun-

cil for making substantial grants from their community funds to the ‘Spend a Pen-

ny’ campaign. This has enabled us to complete phase one of the work we have 

planned, which is to reconnect the heating system to the inner foyer and the toilets, 

with money remaining to put towards phase two, which is to redesign the toilets and 

make them more user friendly.  Thanks must also go to Good Energy who make 

this funding available from their solar farm revenue. 
 

These grants, along with another generous grant from Devizes Area Board, mean 

that we are now over halfway towards achieving the amount we need to complete 

the work. Thanks also to the Area Board for their grant.   

 

Trustees are now busy applying for additional grants from other organisations and 

hope to be able to start the work in Spring 2017. 
 

Hallmark Achievement 

 

The Trustees are very pleased to announce that the Village Hall has achieved the 

Hallmark 2 award. Hallmark is a quality standard for village halls and shows that a 

hall has good policies, protocols, practices etc. There are three levels to it. Earlier 

this year we achieved the basic award which is Hallmark one, and now we have the 

more advanced one. So look out 2017/18 when we hope to apply for the third and 

most advanced level. Having Hallmark accreditation tells a potential hirer that the 

hall is well run and looked after and is particularly important when applying for 

improvement grants. 
 

Maintenance 

 

Thanks also to Five Lanes Women's Institute for under taking a deep clean and or-

ganisation of the kitchen.  It is great when villagers pitch in to help keep the Hall 

going.  If you would like to help please look out for maintenance mornings starting 

again in the New Year.  There are always little jobs that need doing and these are 

fun mornings when you get a chance to meet other villagers too. If there is anything 

you would like to suggest that needs attention please get in touch with Jeff Stocks 

on 726845. 

 

Veronica Franklin 
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Darren Sheppard 

 

Traditional, Perfectionist, Painter & Decorator. 

We take pride in our work and have a real passion 

for the up keep of old English houses and Estates. 

Visit www.Sheppard-Decorators.co.uk 

Tel. 01380 501898 or 07876433655  

for a friendly quote. 

http://www.sheppard-decorators.co.uk/
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A Message from Richard Gamble  

 

Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division 

 
 

     Mystery tours can be quite exciting but, generally speaking, if you are on a 

journey it’s probably good to know where you are going.  

     The same is true about money. Most of us have at least some idea of what to 

expect next month or next year, even if the exact amount could vary a little. 

None of us, I assume, would wish to be in the situation of not knowing where our 

next meal was coming from. 

     For Wiltshire Council, there has always been a degree of uncertainty about 

how much income the local authority should expect for the financial year ahead. 

Government has often left it quite late in the budget-setting season before dis-

closing how much the council will receive in grants so planning expenditure on 

all sorts of services has been a matter of guesswork.  

     Of course, quite a lot of the government money that passes through Wilt-

shire’s hands is ring fenced for specific purposes so the Council does not have 

any direct influence on the income or the expenditure. Of the annual budget of 

about £900 million, £558 million is already committed for schools, benefits or 

the Housing Revenue account. The remaining £342 million comes from Council 

Tax and something called the Settlement Funding Assessment. The SFA (you 

may think the initials are apt) is what government gives us back from the rates 

paid by businesses on their properties in the county (they take it all and we then 

get some back) or as Revenue Support Grant.  

     Now, for the first time ever, the government has offered the Council the op-

portunity to sign up for a settlement that covers the next 4 years. You might rea-

sonably think that is not exactly exciting news, but it actually marks a substantial 

change. For the first time, Wiltshire Council will know how much it will receive 

from government not just next year but up until 2020.  

     Good news? Well, yes and no. On the one hand, Wiltshire will be able to plan 

its budgets with certainty. On the other hand, the government will continue to cut 

its contribution under the Revenue Support Grant until, by 2019/20 it disappears 

altogether. They will give us back a little more of the business rates collected in 

the county but a large chunk of that money will still go to support poorer areas 

(Scunthorpe is often used as an example, but I don’t know why they are singled 

out). The net result will be we have to find another £30 million savings over the 

next few years.  

     The Council is experienced at becoming leaner and fitter. I wish I was the 

same.  

 

You may contact me about this or any other matter by email to  
richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or by phone on 07762 018209. 

mailto:richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk
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For All Your Property Maintenance Requirements 
 

 Painting and Decorating (interior and exterior) 

 Tiling and Flooring 

 Paving, Decking and Patios 

 Guttering and Fascias 

 Light Building Works 

 Repair and Renovation Work 

 Garden Maintenance 

 
If you want a quote from an honest and reliable worker who takes  

pride in their work (references available) then contact … 

 
Robin Adams of ‘Adams Renovations’ (Devizes) 

07725 638 165  or 01380 720323  
or email adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk 

*  Free Quote       *  Competitive Prices     *  No Job is Too Small 
*  All Areas within Wiltshire Covered     *  Fully Insured 

mailto:adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk
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Happenings at the …..  
                Seend Community Centre, Rusty Lane, Seend SN12 6NS 

 

GRAND AUTUMN QUIZ NIGHT 
Saturday 12th November, 7.45pm 

Teams of four - £2 per head entry - lots of prizes - bar and snacks available 

Call 01380 828617 to book a table. 

 

Rural Arts Touring presents 

Beautiful harp & guitar music from Máire Ní Chathasaigh & Chris Newman 
Friday 18th November at 7.30pm 

Tickets £10 each from 01380 828423 and from the Community Centre 

Café style seating – you are welcome to bring your own food.  

Drinks available from the Bar. 

 

WINE AND FOOD FAIR 
Saturday 19th November, 7.30-10.30pm 

A range of wines to taste and buy and stalls selling cheese, chocolate, tea, pre-

serves, honey, olives, cakes and much more. 

Ticket price of £8 includes six wine tastings and a buffet supper - available from 

Seend Shop/PO or Seend Community Centre or call 01380 828617. 

(Sponsorship from R & GS Hickman Building Contractors and Silkwise Catering) 

Advent choral music from the choir of Magdalen College Oxford 
 

     Edington Arts’ very successful 2016 concert series comes to a festive conclu-

sion at 7.30pm on Saturday 10th December in Edington Priory Church, near West-

bury. An Advent Concert with mulled wine and mince pies will be given by the 

wonderful choir of Magdalen College, Oxford.  This choir of men and boys is one 

of the three foundation choirs set up within the University by statute in 1480, and 

comes with a huge reputation which successive Directors have continued to devel-

op. If you love the Carols from Kings on Christmas Eve radio, you’ll love this. 

 

     Tickets are already selling well, so don’t delay getting yours; £20 front nave, 

£15 rear nave and £10 sides: 18 and under come FREE, 10% discount for Eding-

ton Angels. Phone Chrissy on 01380 831256 or email sue@edingtonarts.org.  

More information, including a chance to sign up to their mailing list for news of 

2017’s interesting events, on www.edingtonarts.org . 

 
 “All mushrooms are edible; but some of them only once.” 
 

                                                                  Croatian proverb  

mailto:sue@edingtonarts.org
http://www.edingtonarts.org
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What’s happening on the Farm! 

 

The beginning of autumn has been kind to us farmers. Jobs have been 

completed with the rain being not too much of a problem. We have however had a 

few mornings with a touch of frost, a sign that the seasons are definitely changing. 

The maize has been cut and with a yield of about 17 tonnes to the acre; we 

were relatively happy with this. It did not have a particularly good start; the cold 

and damp growing conditions in the spring were not ideal and the seeds were plant-

ed in cold soil which meant they did not germinate as quickly as we would have 

liked. However this year we sold the maize to a neighbouring farmer who has in-

vested heavily in a bio digester plant. He will feed the maize he has harvested from 

his own farm and from other farms into huge storage tanks where the process of 

anaerobic digestion takes place which produces bio-gas (a renewable energy). This 

gas will then be used to drive a generator which will produce electricity which will 

be fed into the national grid. Other waste products can also be used however maize 

is a high in energy crop that is very compatible for this process. 

We have brought the younger heifers in for winter housing. When left out 

too long in the autumn, with the cold rain and autumn grass (not so much energy), 

they begin to loose condition. Because of this, we made the decision to bring them 

in to put them onto their winter ration so they keep putting on condition rather than 

losing it. As soon as they were brought in we wormed them as their vaccination had 

ran out; it was most important it was done. The rest of the animals will run over the 

farm until mid-November (weather depending), eating the remainder of the grass 

ready for winter. 

With the cattle coming in for the winter months, the fields will be empty 

however I must ask for all dog walkers to keep to the footpaths and respect the 

wildlife that exists on our farm. 

 

Robert Goss 
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The Old Forge Garage Ltd 

88 High Street 

Worton 

Nr Devizes 

Wilts 

SN10 5RU 

theoldforgegarage@aol.com 

01380 738142  

 

MOT Testing & repairs 

Servicing & repairs to all makes and models of vehicles 

Engine Diagnostics 

Air Conditioning recharge  

Wheel Alignment 

Welding 

Exhausts, Brakes & Batteries 

Pick up and delivery service available 

Did you know if we look after your car we will look after you? 

  

We offer: 

FREE Bulb changes (including bulb) 

FREE Oil top ups 

FREE Screen wash top ups 

FREE Tyre pressure checks 

FREE Homestar t - during working hours 

 

 

We also offer caravan and trailer storage at very competitive 

rates. 

FAMILY RUN GARAGE OFFERING EXCELLENT SERVICE 

AT A COMPETITIVE PRICE 

mailto:theoldforgegarage@aol.com
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Five Lanes  

Women’s Institute 

  

    

 

 

 

          For our October meeting, we were visited by Maura Rossini. She gave us a 

very entertaining and informative presentation on Italian fashion, and how to look 

like we are wearing it. We learned that by using quite simple techniques, you can 

transform a plain black dress into many different outfits by using different inex-

pensive accessories. We enjoyed her talk so much that we intend to ask her back, 

as I am sure we have more to learn. 

     Next month, we are getting in the festive spirit. Lynda Warren will be talking 

on a "Dickens of a Christmas". We will be meeting in Worton village hall on Tues-

day, November 8th from 8pm. Why not come along and join us?  

  

Jane Loveys, President 

Dear Neighbours and Tenants, 

 

     I have been asked to inform you about Exercise Wessex Storm, a joint military 

exercise involving British forces and which will be held between the 3rd and 20th 

of November. 
     Keevil airfield will form part of this exercise and will be used by up to 15 

Apache, Chinook, Puma, Merlin and Wildcat helicopters during this period. 

These aircraft will be supporting The Highlanders (4 SCOTS), a Mechanized 

Brigade, on Salisbury Plain and will be flying from Keevil airfield by both day 

and night. The anticipated periods during which exercise flying might take place 

are: 

  

9 November – 14 November     0800 – 2359 
15 November – 18 November  1200 – 0600 

19 November                               1200 – 1700 

  

Kind regards 

Dave Howell 

 

D Howell | Flight Lieutenant | Flying Complaints Officer | Airfield Ops | RAF 

Brize Norton, Carterton, Oxon, OX18 3LX | Mil: 95461 5714 | Civ: 01993 

895714 | Email: BZN-OpsWg-FlyingComplaints@mod.uk 

mailto:BZN-OpsWg-FlyingComplaints@mod.uk
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“Don’t Shiver, We Deliver” 
 

Seasoned hard wood logs, Loads available 
 

 

Call James on 01380 850312 or 07970781828 

 

‘Keeping Wiltshire Warm’ 

All types of upholstery and soft 

furnishing work undertaken at 

‘very competitive rates’ 

 Chairs/sofas re-sprung, recovered & repaired 

 Curtains made to measure 

 Furniture re-caning 
For a free quotation please contact  

Hazel Rennie on 01380 722845 

TONY PARSONS 
Domestic Appliance Engineer 

Cookers                          Driers          Washing Machines 

SERVICE & REPAIRS 

Tel: 01380 723279             Mobile: 07970 117023 
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A young black man asked his minister why their people had to suffer so much 

poverty, hardship, and oppression. "Why doesn't God do something?" he wailed. 

‘He has," said that wise pastor. "He has created you."                                          

And so Desmond Tutu, Archbishop of South Africa, became the answer to his 

own question. 

(sent in by mk) 

Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 

 

Current Phase: Identify Issues and Aims 

Next Phase: Develop Policies and Proposals 
 

Our Vision 

The Worton Neighbourhood Plan aims to reflect the Community aspirations for 

future sustainable housing development, encourage local employment and busi-

ness whilst protecting the distinctive nature and identity of the village.  

 

Achieving this vision will: 

- Conserve the linear character and of the village and rural surroundings 

- Encourage a mix of housing across all parts of the village ensuring that expan-

sion to existing settlement boundaries is kept to a minimum 

- Support a sustainable community for all, families, younger first time village 

buyers and the retired 

- Promote the use of village facilities such as the school, village hall, public house 

and existing and potential new village businesses 

- Acknowledge the existing traffic concerns and look to encourage a safer envi-

ronment 
 

A leaflet is being produced which will be delivered to all households in late Octo-

ber, early November. This will explain the Neighbourhood Planning process in 

more detail and ask for your comments and concerns on the above vision and 

aims. In addition there will be a village open meeting in the village hall on 

Wednesday 7th December at 7.15pm to discuss this further. After Christmas we 

will undertake a Housing Needs Survey and start to develop the Policies and Pro-

posals which will form the basis of the Neighbourhood Plan. 
 

Malcolm Powell 

Vice Chairman 

Thank You 

 

A big thank you to all who gave a donation for Dorothy House in lieu of a pre-

sent to us in celebration of our Diamond Wedding Anniversary (60 years); this 

amounted to £350 in total. Thanks to all the people who sent Anniversary cards 

(29 in all); it was much appreciated. 

 

Babs and Arthur Stockwell 
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Deadline for items for the next Bridge is 15th November 2016. 
Giles Collins, Editor at Westview House, 109 High Street, Worton 

Telephone: 01380 728664 
E-mail: giles.collins@btinternet.com 

Regular Meetings  
 

In the Village Hall 

 Gardening Club   
    3rd Monday 8.00pm (not Aug /Dec) 

 Ladies Group 
    Last Wednesday (not Aug/Dec) 

 Women's Institute   
    2nd Tuesday 7.45pm 

 Worton Toddler Group 
    Wednesday 10.00 am—Noon 

 1st Worton & Marston Brownies 
Every Tuesday 

 Potterne Rainbows (term time) 
    Tuesday 4.45-5.45pm 

 

 Worton Parish Council Meeting 

   1st Monday (not Aug) or as shown on 
notice boards 

 

In the Chapel at Marston 

 Marston Parish Council Meeting 
    Last Tuesday (every odd month) 
 

Various Venues  
Announced Monthly 

 Book Swap 

    2nd Saturday 10.00 - Noon 
 

Mobile Library 
Location: The School, 1.10 - 2.00pm   
Next Dates  
 

 Monday November 14th
  

 
Call Wiltshire Library Services  
on 01225 713727 for information 

VILLAGE DIARY 

Forthcoming Events 
 

7th      Worton PC meeting 

8th      W.I.  

11th      Link Scheme quiz 

12th      Book Swap 

21st    Gardening club 

29th      Marston PC meeting 

30th    Ladies Group  

Devizes Farmers’ Market 

Next: Saturday 5th November 
 

The Shambles Antiques Market 

Every Tuesday 
 

Kerbside Collections  
 

Black box and Plastic bottle  

and card recycling:  

Wednesday 9th & 23rd November 

Household waste: 

Wednesday 2nd  & 16th  & 30th  November 
 

Garden waste: 

Friday 4th  & 18th  November 

Call W&M LINK on 
720207 

Need help getting to hospital ap-
pointments or visiting the doctor 
and dentist? Or maybe, need   
some transport to get you to the 
shops? 

Worton and 
Marston Link 


